
 

 

Township of Clinton 
Lenawee County 

172 W. Mich. Ave. 
 
April 12, 2021 Clinton Township Hall 
 
Clinton Township Board Meeting: 
 
     The Clinton Township Board Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by the Supervisor and the pledge was 
given to the American flag.   
 
     Supervisor Greenleaf, Clerk Steffens, Treasurer Thompson, Trustee Couture and Trustee Murphy were 
present. 
 
    Motion Couture 2nd Murphy to accept March 8, 2021 minutes as presented. 5 yes 0 no Motion Passed. 

 
    Guest Introduction and Citizens present: Jim Strickland and Mike Walters from The Clinton Local. 
 
 Motion Murphy 2nd Couture to accept Treasurers report as presented. 5 yes 0 no Motion Passed.  
 
 Clerk present 2020-2021 budget adjustments, overall Township was under budget. 
 
 Motion Couture 2nd Murphy to accept Clerks report as presented.  5 yes 0 no Motion Passed. 
 
 Motion Couture 2nd Murphy to pay $17,953.67 in General Fund bills 101 Township. 5 yes 0 no Motion 
Passed. 
 Motion Murphy 2nd Couture to pay $4,372.83 in Riverside Cemetery bills 209. 5 yes 0 no Motion Passed. 
 Motion Couture 2nd Murphy to pay $31,905.68 for the Clinton Fire Department. 5 yes 0 no Motion Passed. 
 
 Supervisor stated that he is waiting for a new Cemetery Sexton bid. 
 
 Business on Adams Drive had moved out on Easter Sunday. Supervisor has been in contact with several 
residence regarding business continuing past the March 15 2021 deadline and Township Attorney has a hearing 
set for April 20, 2021. 
 
 Current Sexton’s Cemetery contract has been submitted to Township Attorney for inclusion of penalty for 
not submitting paperwork in a timely manner. 
 
 Supervisor mentioned that the Township was informed by our building inspector, Ed Engle, that the house on 
Macon Rd is to be taken down. 
 
 Motion Murphy 2nd Couture to accept three additional Lenawee Road Commission contracts for Murphy 
Hwy., McNeil Hwy., and Pennington Rd in the amount of $66,160.20. 
 
 Discussed new Fire Truck purchase which will be paid for in mostly cash. Supervisor mentioned several new 
updated features and purchase price going down from $430,000 to $420,000. 
 
 Supervisor is meeting with C. Ken Williams from Reading regarding Cemetery road repair bid. 



 

 

 
 Township received an Assessor Contract bid from Amanda LaCelle which is higher by $1.00 per parcel. 
Shelly from Lenawee County Equalization, our current Assessor, has stated that their per parcel cost will 
increase from $12.95 to $13.00. 
 
 Motion Murphy 2nd Couture to adjourn at 7:4 p.m. 5 yes 0 no Motion Passed. 
 
Clinton Township Web Site:  twpofclinton.com                                                 Clerk Joann Steffens 
 
Next Regular Meeting will be May 10, 2021  7 p.m. at 172 W. Mich. Ave, Clinton Twp. Hall            


